
PLG meeting Minutes 

March 5
th

, 2013 

 

President 

 Review minutes and approved. 

 President Council Meeting Report: Village Idol was great event and money 

raised will be donated to the Keansburg families who suffered from Storm 

Sandy. 

 Satz children presented the show Willy Wonka which was wonderful but 

unfortunately it was on the same night as the Boardwalk. 

 HHS show this weekend Wizard of Oz, Dancing Through the Decades April 

20
th

 tickets are $50.  This is the only fundraiser for the HS and it will be a fun 

informal night. 

 HCAA reported The Willy Wonka Show will be great.  Fundraising for this 

night will include pictures with characters, flowers for sale, and snacks. 

 HFEE reports gift cards are for sale via their website.  Money raised will be 

used for new theater lighting at the HS. 

 Christine Reddington will soon be meeting with Chart wells, if you have any 

questions please email her so she can discuss any issues at the meeting. 

 HHS installed a new water filtration fountain next to the gym which was a 

cost of $1000.  We will be requesting the same for IH but there maybe issues 

with piping. According to Bill Balicki, Director of Plant Operations, due to 

pipe system the cost maybe around $4000.  May look into a more economical 

system.  As of 2/21 the HS has filled over 2000 bottles.  Christine will present 

this at the next BOE meeting to see if they are agreeable to help pay for a 

water filtration system at IH. 

 Parent Association By Laws is being discussed.  

 Corrections to PLG Mission Statement will be done to reflect those of the HS.  

VS and Satz have similar Mission Statements.  Christine to work on the 

changes and will present them at the next PLG meeting.  Voting of the new 

statement next meeting.  PLG funds used for luncheons…working towards 

getting food dishes donated and not to use PLG money.  Village School had 

their Read Across America breakfast donated by the parents. 

 Feb. 21
st
 Talent Show was fabulous.  Thank you to Ms Mercandetti, HFEE, 

and Amy Stark.  A 6
th

 grade student to sing National Anthem at the Wizards 

Game. 

 

VP Membership 

 Letters going out today to thank those families who are members of the 

PLG.  The letter will encourage more families to join since our enrollment 

is very low this year. 

 

VP Fundraising 

 Any on-line tickets purchased will be sent via email by this Friday. 

 Anyone interesting in volunteering for that night please contact Carolyn 

Zofchak. 



 

Correspondence Secretary 

 Concerned about today’s email…link not opening to purchase Wizard 

Tickets.  Will evaluate to assure it is working. 

 See student thank you notes to the PLG from Mr. Woods class who were the 

Pizza Party Winners (box top). 

 

Treasurer 

 See Treasurer Report for account information. Opening balance $28,469.58 

 Ending balance $27,858.28. Motion to accept Darlene Kiss, Pam Hroblak 

 

Principal 

 Comments on how talented the children were in the show.  It was an 

unbelievable performance. 

 Thank you to the Ms Mercandetti and PLG who made the night such a 

success.  The show included dancing, singing, martial arts, and other cultural 

presentations. 

 Jump Rope for Heart this month being organized by the gym teachers.  

Order forms and check donations due by March 11
th

. 

 Nooks are being used by the students in Special Ed and Achieve classes. 

 District Art Show tonight at the HS from 7p to 8p.  Please attend to see the 

fabulous artwork. 

 Ms Thomas celebrates the birth of a baby girl on Feb 10
th.

 

 Ms Walton a 4
th

 grade teacher will be retiring and we are sorry to see her go. 

 Ms. Paglio had a baby…. stop the by office to see her announcement. 

 

Vice Principal 

 Talent show was fabulous. 

 Ms Watts Spring Musical coming in April…auditions being held. 

 Hero for Kids are student athletes from the HS who are now visiting our 5
th

 

graders classrooms 

 Knowledge Master Competition 6
th

 grade placed 2
nd

 in NJ and 27
th

 in the 

state. 

 Chess Tournament at Brookdale was very successful. 

 Ms Liu raises a concern about the parking on the night of the Talent Show 

and suggesting the shows be performed at the HS. 

 There are several reasons that may not be allowed because; HS not favorable 

having young children on stage, would need buses to take children to the HS 

for practices, and can not use the HS for 2 nights.  But will still keep this in 

mind for next year. 

 Will look into shuttle parking at the pool club for next show this year. 

 

Mr. Woods 

 Star Labs starting next week…ask your children about it. 

 



 

BOE 

 Report by Ms Liu…see attached. 

 

Career Day 

 No report 

 

Class Parents 

 No report 

 

Cultural Arts 

 Next assembly to be announced 

 

HFEE 

 Raising money for new stage lighting at HS. 

 HS students will be painting a mural of family names who donated. 

 Spanish teacher sent a letter thanking the HFEE for the language lab. 

 Next years gala is April 5
th

 2014 at the Naversink Country Club. 

 

Hospitality 

 Thank you Susan Hammer for a lovely breakfast. 

 

Specialized Fundraising 

 Waiting for check from Box Top collection. 

 

Sign Board 

 Thank you Chimin Hu for doing such a wonderful job. 

 

Old Business 

 Those who are interested in being a candidate for an Executive Board 

Position please submit forms. 

 At the April 2
nd

 meeting a slate of candidates will be presented by the 

Nominating Committee : Maria Curreri, Lucia Van Name, Alicia Baylock, 

Andrea Wojtunik, Darlene Kiss. 

 Date for 6
th

 grade hangout TBA….maybe after the NJ Ask 

 

New Business 

 Darlene Kiss who helped the fundraising event “Holmdel Helps” raised over 

$100,000.  Thank you to Darlene it was a wonderful night….great job! 

 

Meeting adjourned and motioned accepted Lori Umbrino, Carolyn Noguchi 

 

Next PLG meeting April 2
nd

 2013 9:15am 

 

Addendum to Feb 5
th

 minutes 

Donation of $50 not given for incentive pizza party ..Hoops for Heart  


